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Q And how long before that had you served as a 1 removal grievance was? 

union steward? 2 A No, I don't. I have no idea. The only 

A From '96 •• from '96 to '99. Actually, 3 thing that was mentioned to me was that - that because 

2000. 4 he left the Post Office and moved out of the area. I 

Q Do you remember a letter carrier who worked 5 don't even think they went through with the grievance. 

in Zone 16 named Leonard Poe? 6 THE COURT: I'm sorry, when you say he left 

A Leonard Poe? 7 the Post Office, do you mean he left that station or he 

Q Yes. 8 .. 

A Yes. Yes, I do. 9 THE WIlNESS: No, he left. 

Q And do you remember an occasion when Poe went 10 THE COURT: •• he left •• he just .-

AWOL for a couple of months from the Postal Service? 11 THE WITNESS; He left the service. 

A Yes, I do. 12 THE COURT: He left the service. 

Q And do you remember that when he returned, he 13 THE WIlNESS: Yes, totally. 

would not explain why he had been absent? 14 THE COURT; Okay. 

A That's true too, yes. 15 BY MR . NOBLE: 

Q And do you recall that Poe at that time had a 16 Q Did you work yesterday? 

significant record of discipline? 17 A No. Yesterday was my off day. 

MR. FURGESON: I'm going _. it's somewhat 18 Q Did you work the day before yesterday? 

leading. I think there's a better way to ask these 19 A Yes. 

questions. I object. 20 Q And how long did your route take you that 

THE COURT: I mean, you can lead up to a 21 day? 

point, but you are leading the witness. Have the 22 A If you can just give me a second. 
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witness elicit the testimony. 1 Q Tell me the ballpark? 

BY MR. NOBLE: 2 A Approximately 11 •• 11 hours, 15 minutes. 

Q Do you know whether Poe had -- at the point 3 MR . NOBLE: Okay. This is Exhibit J, so 

he went AWOL for a coupole of months, do you know 4 everybody should have this. 

whether he had previous discipline for attendance- S THE COURT: Okay. 

related matters? 6 BY MR . NOBLE: 

A Yes, I do. Some of his discipline was 7 Q I'm showing you Appellant's Exhibit J. Can 

issued at Friendship where others was issued out of·- 8 you identify that package of documents? 

I can't remember. I think it was Zone 9 or 10 he was 9 A (Examining the document.) 

in. But, yes, he had had previous discipline. 10 This is the grievance that I filed on your behalf 

Q Do you know an employee named Amato Ingram? 11 because the Post Office was not paying you for 

A Yes. Yes, I do. 12 holidays. 

Q And did you represent Ingram when the Postal 13 Q And did you attempt to initiate a grievance, 

Service attempted to remove him for failure to be 14 the frist step grievance procedure? 

regular in attendance/AWOL? 15 A Yes, I did. 

A Yes, I did. 16 Q And with whom did you do that? 

Q And did Ingram have at the time of the 17 A If my memory serves me well, I believe I 

removal any prior discipline for attendance-related 18 tried to sit down with Mr. William French. 

matters? 19 Q Can you tell by looking at the papers whether 

A To the best of my knowledge, if my memory 20 it was Mr. French you tried to meet with? 

serves me well, I think he had a letter of waming. 21 A Yes, it was Mr. French. Yes. 

Q Do you remember what the disposition of the 22 Q And were you successful in meeting with Mr. 
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1 French? 1 Q And he provided no documentation? 
2 A No, I was not. 2 A No documentation. No explanation, nothing. 
3 Q What happened? 3 Q Did you represent him? 
4 A They refused to meet with me or, as I like 4 A Yes. 
5 to say, they tried to make the grievances untimely by 5 Q And do you know why they allowed him to come 
6 avoiding meeting with me. 6 back to work? 
7 Q Does that package of materials indicate that 7 A No, I don't. I have no idea. 
8 you made an informations request to management about 8 Q They just said it was okay? 
9 those grievances? 9 A No, they didn't say anything. They just 

10 A (Examining the document.) 10 filled out the paperwork and gave him a letter in a 
11 Let me see that in here. Yes, it's a request here for 11 couple of days. 
12 information And it is signed by William French on 12 Q And was Mr. Ingram - how much AWOL did he 
13 11126/10. 13 have? 
14 
15 
16 
17 
18 
19 
20 
21 
22 

1 
2 
3 
4 
5 
6 
7 
8 
9 

10 
11 
12 
13 
14 
15 
16 
17 
18 
19 
20 
21 
22 

Q And did Mr. French provide you with any 14 A Mr. Ingram had about three days of AWOL. He 
maerials which you requested? 15 had been -- it was three days. I think it had happened 

A No, he did not. 16 about three times. 
MR. NOBLE: That's all I have. 17 Q And who issued him discipline? 
THE COURT: Mr. Furgeson? 18 A Mr. Colter and Mr. French. 
MR. FURGESON: I have a few questions here. 19 Q The discipline in relation to Mr. Poe was 

CROSS EXAMINATION 20 that resolved through the grievance procedure or was it 
BY MR. FURGESON: 21 just accepted? 

Q Mr. Poe was out how long on L WOP or AWOL? 22 A No. I don't know. I don't have the 
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A I can't remember the exact length of time, 1 resolution, so I can't tell you exactly what happened 
but just to give you a ballpark figure somewhere 2 with the case. 
between a month or two. 3 Q Do you have the discipline? 

Q And what happened to him? Was he 4 A No. I don't have any of the records. 
disciplined? 5 Q Why wouldn't you bring them, if you had them 

A He was brought in. He was taken into the 6 -- if you met with him? 
office. They talked to him. He had no explanation. 7 A Because I'm no longer the steward. 
He went back to his route and a few days later they 8 Q Okay. Now, what about _. is the mail line --
called him back in and gave him a letter. 9 does the mail line pick up in November and Decembet? 

Q' A letter of! 10 A Yes, if does. 
A A letter of warning, 7-day suspension, 14- 11 Q Now, Mr. -- you claim Mr. French didn't 

day suspension. 12 provide you -- to meet with you --
Q And who did that? Who issued that? 13 A No, he did not. 
A The supervisor, I think, Brandon Toatley did 14 Q -- and you moved on to the next step of the 

it one time and Mr. Sterling Colter and William French 15 discipline; isn't that correct? 
did it another time. 16 A Yes. 

Q For AWOL? 17 Q Okay. And so Mr. -- the grievance will still 
A For AWOL, yes. 18 be heard by somebody at another level, right? 
Q Okay. And how much AWOL for each time? 19 A Yes. Yes. It goes to the formaIlabor 
A It's hard to remember off the top of my 20 represenative. 

head. He had anywhere from seven days to 28 days each 21 Q And if someone can't meet with you in a 
time they called him in. 22 timely fashon, that's what you do as a union steward? 
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A Yes. I move it up to the next level. 1 A Yes, because I'm sure they have copies in 

Q And Mr. French did not provide some of the 2 all the files. 

requested material information? 3 Q And who would you have gotten that from? 

A That's correct. 4 A I would either ask the secretary or would 

Q And what happened to that? Did you file a 5 have asked Mr. Branson. 

grievance on that? 6 Q !'vir. Branson was here; he testified erarlier 

A That goes up with the grievance. 7 today, right? 

Q And do you know what's happened to that 8 A Yes, he did. 

grievance? 9 MR. FURGESON: I have no further questions. 

A No, I don't. 10 THE COURT: l'vfr. Noble? 

MR. NOBLE: I'm sorry, I missed the last 11 MR. NOBLE: I have no further questions. 

question. 12 THE COURT: Okay, Sir, thank you very much 

THE WITNESS: He said did I know what 13 for testimony today. I'm going to ask that not discuss 

happened with tht grievance, 14 your testimony with anyone until after the close of 

MR. NOBLE: To which grievance? 15 this hearing. 

THE WITNESS: The one with l'vfr. Ingram. 16 THE WITNESS: Okay. 

BY MR. FURGESON: 17 THE COURT: You are excused from these 

Q No, I'm not talking about that grievence, I'm 18 proceedings. Thank you very much. 

talking about the grievance that had to do with the -- 19 THE WITNESS: Thank you very much. 

it was the one where you claim l'vfr. French did not meet 20 THE COURT: Enjoy your weekend. 

with you, and that had to "do with l'vfr. Noble's holiday 21 l'vfr. Tucker, Would you mind getting l'vfr. Minor, 

pay; is that correct? 22 please. 
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A Yes. Yes. 1 THE WITNESS: Sure. 

Q And that, as far as you know, you don't know 2 THE COURT: Thank you. 

what's happened to that grievance; is that correct? 3 (The witness was excused.) 

A No, I don't. That was the one thing I spoke 4 THE COURT: Hi, are you Mr. Minor? 

with the current steward about. There were a lot of 5 MR. MINOR: Yes. 

resolutions that I did not receive. And I was asking 6 THE COURT: Hi, l'vfr. Minor, is l'vfr. Toatley 

him if he received them, and he said, he had a stack of 7 upstairs or is he downstairs? 

them. He'd have to go through them. 8 MR. MINOR: He's just outside the door here. 

Q Now, did you fIle grievances on l'vfr. Poe and 9 THE COURT: Very good. Okay, thank you. 

l'vfr. Ingram both? 10 My name is Judge Turbitt. First, I want to 

A Yes. 11 thank you for your patience. I know you've waited for 

Q And did those ever get resolved or you're not 12 a while. 

sure? 13 MR. MINOR: Sure. 

A I can't remember off the top of my head. 14 THE COURT: Before we begin with your 

Q And you haven't maintain\.'d copies of those 15 testimony, sir, I need to ask you whether you have an 

disciplines again, so ... 16 objection to taking an oath? 

A No. No, once I'm no longer steward, I shred 17 MR. MINOR: No. 

everything that I have and then dispose of it. 18 THE COURT: Okay. Remain standing, please, 

Q And you weren't asked to try to get that 19 and raise your right hand and repeat after me, sir. I 

information to bring here today? 20 •• please state your name? 

A No. 21 MR. MINOR: I, Louis Minor •• 

Q Could you have gotten it through your union? 22 THE COURT: - do solemnly swear-

(866) 448 - DEPO 

www.CapitalReportingCompany.com © 2012 

228 

229 



Pleading Number : 2012011973            Submission date : 2012-04-13 11:04:41            Confirmation Number: 1827171481            page 104 of 111

Capital Reporting Company 
David Noble, Jr. vs. United States Postal Service 11-04-2011 

230 

I MR . .MINOR: -- do solemnly swear-- I union (sic), correct? 
2 THE COURT: -- to tell the truth -- 2 A Correct. 
3 MR . .MINOR: -- to tell the truth -- 3 Q And you gave testimony in that hearing, 
4 THE COURT: - the whole truth -- 4 correct? 
5 MR . .MINOR; -- the whole truth-- 5 A Yes. 
6 THE COURT: -- and nothing but the truth-- 6 Q And the testimony that you gave at that 
7 MR . .MINOR: -- and nothing but the truth- 7 hearing was about my attendance record, correct? 
8 THE COURT: -- so help me God. 8 THE COURT: Why don't you tell us what you 
9 MR . .MINOR: - so help me God. 9 testified to. 

to THE COURT: Thank you, sir. Please be 10 THE WITNESS: I believe I was asked a 
11 seated. 11 question about 3972s, which is what we relate to the 
12 Mr. Noble, you may proceed. 12 attendance, yes. 
13 WHEREUPON, 13 BY MR. NOBLE: 
14 
IS 

16 
17 
18 
19 
20 
21 
22 

I 

2 
3 
4 
5 
6 
7 
8 
9 

to 

11 
12 
13 
14 
15 
16 
17 
18 
19 
20 
21 
22 

L OUlSMlNOR 14 Q What else did you testifY about? 
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was 15 A I believe that was the only thing. I don't 
examined and testified as follows: 16 remember any other questions. 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 17 Q You testified about my attendance record for 
BY MR. NOBLE: 18 the last four years, correct? 

Q Mr. Minor, you are a letter carrier employee 19 A Correct. It was four sets of 3972s, I think 
of the United States Postal Service, correct? 20 it was two documents apiece. 

A Yes. 21 Q Okay. And what did my attendance for the 

Q And you are also a representative of the 22 last four years look like? 
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union; is that correct? 1 A Uh -- I mean, if! recall correctly, 
A I'm sorry, I didn't-- 2 somewhere in the neighborhood of 75 days worked in four 

Q You are also a representative of the union, 3 years, I mean give or take a couple. I don't have any 
correct? 4 of those documents with me, so I really can't be 100 

A Yes, I am. Yes, I am. 5 percent certain. 

Q What position do you hold with the union? 6 MR. NOBLE: I have no further questions. 
A Shop steward formally and advocate -- 7 THE COURT: Mr. Furgeson? 

arbitration advocate. S MR. FURGESON: I have no questions. 

Q And do you also discuss grievances at the 9 THE COURT: Okay. Mr. Minor, thank you very 
second step of the grievnance procedure? 10 much--

A Yes. 11 THE WI1NESS: Sure. 

Q It's called a formal Step A representative, 12 THE COURT: I want to ask you not to discuss 
correct? 13 your testimony with anyone until after the cloSll of 

A Correct, right. Step 2, yes. 14 this hearing, which may be this evening. We don't 

Q You testified at a NLRB hearing on July 21 st, 15 know. If you don't know, contact Mr. Noble and ask 
2011, correct? 16 him. Don't talk to anybody before the close. If 

A Well, I'm not sure of the date, but, yeah, I 17 anybody asks, just say you can't. You are excused from 
was there. I don't know the exact date. 18 these proceedings, Mr. Minor. Thank you. 

Q But it was in July 2011, correct? 19 THE WI1NESS: Okay, thank you. 
A Yes. Yes. 20 Would you be kind enough to let Mr. Toatley 

Q Okay. And at issue in that proceeding was an 21 know--
unfair labor practice charge I had filed against the 22 MR. NOBLE: No, I'm going to pass on Mr. 
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Toatley and go directly to myself. 1 MR NOBLE: Not all of them. 

THE COURT: Is Mr. Toatley being excused? 2 THE COURT: My goodness. 

MR. NOBLE: Yes. 3 MR. NOBLE: The total -- the total is about 

THE COURT: Okay. Would you -- you can't 4 60. I don't want to walk through them al� but I would 

revisit that. 5 like to walk through some of them. 
MR. NOBLE: I understand. 6 THE COURT: I wish you had done •• my golly, 

THE COURT: Okay. Please tell Mr. Toatley -- 7 we -- I wish you had done this with the exhibits that 

ask him to come in. 8 you've had for a long time. This case, I got back in 

THE WITNESS: Okay. 9 August. You could have walked through a chronological 

(The witness was excused.) lO series of events through these exhibits. To do this on 

THE COURT: Is Mr. Toatley -- I thought he 11 the day of the hearing - I'll tell you what, I will 

was right outside. 12 allow you to do in writing, a chronology. You can tie 

MR. FURGESON: I thought he was out there 13 it to the exhibits. You said you haven't had the time. 

too. 14 You can do a chronology. I am to receive it by close 

Your Honor, he's not out there. He may have IS of business this Monday. 

gone downstairs or the restroom; I have no idea. 16 You can testifY that the chronology that you 

THE COURT: Okay. Let's keep going. If you 17 are about to submit to me and to the Agency is true and 

see him, please - either of you, thank you for- 18 accurate to the best of your ability. But to go 

MR. FURGESON: I won't see him if I'm in 19 through all of these exhibits in the hearing, if we had 

here. 20 a chronology before us already, I think that would 

THE COURT: I understand. But when you see 21 possibly expedite the process and I would certainly 

him or whatever, please -- I know that he waited all 22 want to give you the opportunity to talk about all 
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day long. Please apologize that he had to wait, but 1 these things, but to talk about 60 exhibits and to walk 

thank him for his patience. 2 through us that we just got yesterday is •• 

Let's go with you, Mr. Noble. 3 MR. NOBLE: Then after I submit the written 

MR. NOBLE: I have never represented myself 4 testimony, Mr. Furgeson will have an opportunity to 

before, Your Honor. How would you prefer that I 5 cross examine me live? 

proceed? 6 THE COURT: No. No, I'm not going to -- no, 

THE COURT: You have two choices. The two 7 basically, that's it, but now you get to testifY about 

choices are, it's very awkward, you are the 8 your version of events not using each and every 

representative as well as the witness. 
, 

9 exhibit. Just tell me what happened, sir. And if you 

MR. NOBLE: Yes. 10 want to tie it tater to an exhibit, you go ahead. And 

THE COURT: It's very awkward for you to ask 11 the record will remain open Monday for that. No more -

yourself questions and answer questions. You could 12 - no more affirmative defenses. No more documents, no 

possibly do it thll1 way. I've never seen anybody treat 13 more, ob, I just learned something else happened to me. 

it that way. Basically, probably the best way is for 14 No more I need more evidence. No more anything. No 

you to tell me your version of events. Just initally 15 more motions, no more objections, the record is closed 

tell me what you have to say on the stand, and then Mr. 16 except for you to have a chronology of events using 

Furgeson gets an opportunity to cross examine. 17 these exhibits that you've just gave to us, these 60 

MR. NOBLE: Okay. I would like to walk 18 exhibits. that you just gave to us. Even though you 

through some of the exhibits that I brought with me. 19 should have done it before, sir, the chronology of 

THE COURT: You mean all of those exhibits 20 events should have been done with the prehearing 

that you gave us yesterday, you want to walk through 21 submission. 

all of those kinds of exhibits? 22 We had two prehearing conferences in this 
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case. 1 TIm COURT: -- so help you God. 
MR. NOBLE: Your Honor, may I make one point 2 MR. NOBLE: -- so help me God. 

in my own defense? 3 THE COURT: Okay, sir. Wait one second for 
TIm COURT: No. Please continue - honestly, 4 the Agency representative to come back. I believe Mr. 

we have spent tons of time. I've given you plenty of 5 Toatley just walked in the room. 
time to make many observations in your own defense. 6 Was that Mr. Toatley? 
You have put them in writing. I've responded to them. 7 MR. FURGESON: Yes, I let him go. 
I doubt it's going to be anything new. 8 TIm COURT: Okay, thank you. WhEREUPON, 

You may now testifY -- are you willing -- do 9 DAVID W. NOBLE, JR. 

you have an objection, sir, to taking an oath? 10 called as a witness, having been first duly 
MR. NOBLE: No. 11 sworn, was examined and testified as follows: 
TIm COURT: Okay. Please come to the witness 12 TIm COURT: Tell me what your version of 

stand. 13 events is, Mr. Noble. 
MR. FURGESON: Just for clarification -- I 14 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

hate to ask, but I assume the record is closed; I don't 15 THE WIlliESS: I've been a letter carrier 
get a chance to respond to what he's submitting, the 16 employee of the Postal Service since 1975. For.almost 
chronology; is that correct? 17 15 years, I took leave the Postal Service to work on DF 

THE COURT: I'm rewarding that behavior. I 18 for the National Association of Letter Carriers, which 
don't like to do this. We·- this could have been done 19 is the union that represents Postal Service letter 

-- no, you know what, go ahead. You're going to do it 20 carriers. 
right now. The record will be closed after this. You 21 For the first two of those 15 years, I worked 
walk us through the 60 exhibits, Mr. Noble, and that's 22 in the union's Minneapolis, Minnesota regional office. 
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what we're going to do. The record will close this 1 THE COURT: Okay. I don't need to know your 
evening. I'm not going to keep the record open for any 2 entire career, Mr. Noble. I don't. You can put the 
more. You are going to respond, and he's going to want 3 chronology of your career in writing. I believe I 
to respond, no more. 4 already have all of this in documentation. We don't 

Mr. Noble, please come here, you are going to 5 need to go back through your entire career. 
take an oath. 6 You have said many times, and so I respect 

MR. NOBLE: May I bring the exhibits with me? 7 the fact that you've had a long tenure, but we don't 
TIm COURT: Would it be easier for you to sit 8 need to go back to 1980s about union grievances that 

at your table there -- 9 were filed or anything that you did. 
MR. NOBLE: Yes. 10 THE WITNESS: Well, I'm not going to talk 

TIm COURT: -- to testifY? 11 about grievances, Your Honor. I would like to talk 
Okay. Stand over there, please. 12 briefly, however, about some experiences that I had in 
I - please state your name, sir. 13 the 1980s, which --

MR. NOBLE: I, David W. Noble, Jr., - 14 THE COURT: That is too far back. Sir, 
TIm COURT: Do solemnly swear- 15 that's over 20 years -- that's 30 years ago. You don't 
MR. NOBLE: -- do solemnly swear-- 16 get to talk about something that happened 30 years ago. 
THE COURT: -- to tell the truth -. 17 You get to talk about -- I'll allow you to talk about 
MR. NOBLE: _. to tell the truth - 18 anything that's happened in the last five years. 
TIm COURT: -- the whole truth -- 19 TIm WITNESS: Okay. 
MR. NOBLE: -- the whole truth - 20 May I make an offer of proof, Your Honor? 
TIm COURT: -- and nothing but the truth -- 21 THE COUR"\: Please, briefly. 
MR. NOBLE: -- and nothing but the truth -- 22 THE WITNESS: If permitted to testifY about 
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1 my experiences in the '80s, I would say that I worked 1 2008, 

2 for almost a decade in a process, a joint process with 2 Mr. Noble. 

3 the Postal Service designed to make the Postal Service 3 (Zack Noble and Michelle Ahearn exit 

4 more participative, less authoritarian, that I worked 4 the hearing room.) 

5 with -- mostly with an Assistant Postmaster General 5 1HE COURT: Here is a box. 

6 named Gene Hagberg, that he and I spent a decade flying 6 I believe there is a basket behind you if you 
7 around the country talking,to management about how it 7 want to use the basket 

8 would be actually a more productive Postal Service if 8 I know that this is emotional for you, Is 

9 instead of acting like prison guards, supervisors acted 9 there something that we can do to make it easier to go 

10 like coaches or teachers, 10 through your testimony today? 

11 And that experience has colored my entire 11 MR,NOBLE: I don't think so. 

12 career with the Postal Service, 12 THE COURT: It is your choice whether you 

13 1HE COURT: Okay, You may continue. I'll 13 want to testifY. You are not -- I want you to be 

14 even allow you to testifY to what you just said, So, 14 aware, you are not forced to testifY, You do not have 

15 you now have testimony on that Go ahead. 15 to testifY. You've been approved as a witness, but you 

16 THE WITNESS: Well, I guess that the next 16 do not under any circumstances have to testifY. Thats 

17 obvious starting point for that is when I had emergency 17 your choice. 

18 heart surgery, which was in August 2008 -- 18 MR. NOBLE: No. I have to testifY, I am 

19 I need to take a couple minutes, 19 certainly not going to be able to tie this all into 

20 THE COURT: Okay. We will take a comfort 20 exhibits in a chronology. 

21 break, It is now 3:30 -- it's about 3:40. We will 21 MR. FURGESON: As not to -- I mean, to help 

22 come back at 3:50. 22 the process, if he wants to put it together in a 
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1 [Short recess.] 1 chronology, written chronology, I'll maybe rue the day 

2 THE COURT: We are back on the record. 2 I do it, but I'll waive any response to the chronoology 

3 MR. NOBLE: I'm afraid, Your Honor, that I 3 of events. 

4 have not yet regained my composure. I think that 4 1HE COURT: Could you get that to me by 12:00 

5 trying to proceed will be very difficult for everybody. 5 noon on Monday, Mr. Noble? And then I can let you 

6 I'd like to come back on Monday. 6 respond by 5:00 p.m., Mr. Furgeson? 

7 THE COURT: We are all here today, sir. I've 7. MR. FURGESON: That will be fine. 

8 heard the witnesses today. I want you to regain your 8 THE COURT: Mr. Noble, that way you would 

9 composure, that's why I gave you 10 minutes. I can 9 have the weekend, you would have Saturday and Sunday 

10 give you five more minutes, but we are all here today 10 and part of Monday. Some of this has been done, as you 

11 and I would like to proceed, to go forward. I have 11 well know. I mean, some of this had in terms of what 

12 rescheduled this hearing several times and I would like 12 has happened -- I know that there has been chronologies 

13 to go forward. 13 in other -- at least, maybe not lengthy, but there have 

14 MR. NOBLE: Yes. 14 been chronologies in other cases that you've done. I 

15 THE COURT: Do you want that door shut? 15 read them. And if you wanted to tie that, using that 

16 Do you want five more minutes, sir? I'm 16 with some exhibits, you can do that. 

17 willing to give you five more minutes? 17 THE WITNESS: (No verbal response.) 

18 MR. NOBLE: Five more minutes isn't going to 18 THE COURT: I will give you, Mr. Noble, to 

19 help. 19 the close of business on Monday -- Monday, that is this 

20 

21 

22 

THE COURT: Okay. 20 Monday, November--

When we went off the record, you began 21 MR. FURGESON: The 7th, I believe. 

discussing your emergency heart surgery in August of 22 1HE COURT: November 7th, 5:00 p.m. Eastern. 

(866) 448 - DEPO 
www.CapitalReportingCompany.com © 2012 

244 

245 



Pleading Number : 2012011973            Submission date : 2012-04-13 11:04:41            Confirmation Number: 1827171481            page 108 of 111

1 
2 
3 
4 
5 
6 
7 
8 
9 

10 
11 
12 
13 
14 
15 
16 
17 
18 
19 
20 
21 
22 

1 
2 
3 
4 
5 
6 
7 
8 
9 

10 
11 
12 
13 
14 
15 
16 
17 
18 
19 
20 
21 
22 

Capital Reporting Company 
David Noble, Jr. vs. United States Postal Service 11-04-2011 

246 

I am to receive a written chronology of events. You 1 questions? 
can tie the exhibits together with that testimony, and 2 MR. NOBLE: I have no questions, Your Honor. 
you can swear under oath, if you want, you don't have 3 THE COURT: Okay. Now, the next question is, 
to, that the chrono logy of events is a true and 4 do you also want to say something on the record? You 
accurate recitation of what happened. 5 can. You don't have to. Do you want to say anything 

And I will give you till Tuesday, the close 6 else on the record? 
of business 5:00 p.m. to receive the Agency's response 7 MR. NOBLE: No. 
on that chronology? 8 THE COURT: Okay. And, as I stated earlier, 

MR. FURGESON: Very well. That's acceptable. 9 I will let you go back in time up to five years. You 
THE COURT: Mr. Noble, that will give you 10 already have your statement on the record, which is 

some more time to collect your thoughts and sit down II also an offer of proof that you had done some union 
and go through the paperwork. Does that help> 12 work for 30 years with the Postal Service, and it 

THE WITNESS: I think that it would be less 13 colored your view of the Agency. 
painful than trying to do it now. 14 Then you can go back in time five years. 

THE COURT: Okay. 15 Having allowed for the testimony in this 
THE WITNESS: I'll do it in the form of a 16 hearing, the presentation of evidence from both sides, 

declaration. 17 the hearing in this matter is now ending. As I stated, 
THE COURT: Okay. I'm happy to do this to 18 I will allow the record to remain open for the limited 

accommodate this. I just want to let you know, I don't 19 purpose that I advised both parties of regarding Mr. 

want any surprises, so here's what I'm letting you know 20 Noble's direct testimony and regarding the Agency's 
upfront. I have to receive it by Monday, 5 :00 p.m. I 21 objections to cross examination of that testimony, 
have to receive it, Mr. Noble, by 5:00 p.m. on Monday, 22 written testimony. 
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Eastern time. No extensions will be granted to either 1 Gentlemen, thank you very much. 

side. 2 MR. NOBLE: Thank you. 

If! don't get by 5:00 p.m. on Monday, it's 3 (Whereupon, at 4:06 p.m., the hearing 

done if! don't get it -- if! don't receive it. lf it 4 in David Noble, Jr. v United States 

is after that, I'm not looking at it. 5 Postal Service was adjourned.) 
If the Agency doesn't respond by 5:00 p.m. on 6 

Tuesday, November 8th, I'm not granting any extensions. 7 , 

You don't get a second bite of the apple. That's it. 8 

MR. FURGESON: It's understood. 9 
THE COURT: Okay. Nothing other than this is 10 

entered into the record. No more, other than the 11 
testimony with the chronology of events, that's it. 12 
That's all that is entered into the record, and the 13 
Agency's objection to -- that cross examination, what 14 
have you, of that testimony. That's it. 15 

Is that understood? 16 
MR. FURGESON: Yes. 17 
MR. NOBLE: Yes. 18 
THE COURT: Okay. Are there any questions 19 

about what we just did? 20 
MR. FURGESON: No, sir. 21 
THE COURT: Mr. Noble, are there any 22 
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2 I, NATALIA KORNILOV A, the officer before whom the 

3 foregoing hearing was taken, do hereby certify that the 

4 testimony appearing in the foregoing transcript was 

5 recorded by me and thereafter reduced to typewriting 

6 under my direction; that said transcription is a true 

7 record of the testimony given by said parties; that I 

8 am neither counsel for, related to, nor employed by any 

9 of the parties to the action in which this was taken; 

10 and, further, that I am not a relative or employee of 

11 any counsel or attorney employed by the parties hereto, 
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2 I, LORETTA RODD, hereby certify that I am not the 
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